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We’re down to two regular shows left in the year and the big story
tonight is the crowning of a new Knockouts Champion as Gail Kim has
vacated the belt due to injury. That leaves Jade and Rosemary inside Six
Sides of Steel for the title because it’s not like they have any better
options at the moment. Let’s get to it.

We open with a DCC video as they’re focusing on the Hardys. Matt is back
to help his brother tonight thanks to a well placed bolt of lightning.

Grand Championship: Aron Rex vs. Moose

Rex is defending in an open challenge. Rex: “NO! HIT GRADO’S MUSIC!” We
have to wait a minute though as Rex wants to do his warmups. That’s
followed by a trip to the floor for a cartwheel from the champ. Back in
and Rex rakes the eyes to set up the ring punch, only to walk into the
Game Changer to give Moose the title at 1:45.

Moose says he’ll defend against anyone. Rex on the other hand has nothing
to say but seems to be crying.

Jeff Hardy arrives and doesn’t know which Matt we’ll be seeing tonight.
They’ll have a plan in the title match though.

Here’s the DCC to say they don’t want to delete anyone but they want to
erase things. Cue Jeff to say the DCC has no idea what they’re getting
themselves into. The beatdown is quickly on and….the DCC video comes on
again. The lights go out and Matt returns for the save. Deletion is
guaranteed.

Go For Broke is ready to fight each other for the X-Division Title. It’s
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a challenge for DJZ because his friends know him better than anyone else.

X-Division Title: Braxton Sutter vs. Mandrews vs. DJZ

DJZ is defending and this is one fall to a finish after Go For Broke won
last week’s three way tag. They trade rollups to start in that three way
style where it’s clear that this has all been choreographed in the first
place. Mandrews suplexes the champ down and gets two off a standing
moonsault. Another moonsault off the steps takes down Sutter and DJZ but
it’s time for the “fun” part with the skateboard.

DJZ elbows him in the face but tweaks his knee back inside. That goes
nowhere as DJZ high crossbodies both challengers, only to have Sutter
snap off a Flatliner. Mandrews uses a twisting Stunner to get out of a
suplex but as soon as he hits the shooting star, DJZ pops back up with a
rollup to retain at 5:58.

Rating: C. Another meaningless X-Division match with the whole “we just
know each other so well” idea going nowhere. The lack of story continues
to destroy this division, but some of that has to do with Mandrews being
really uninteresting. Yeah he can do shooting stars and moonsaults.
That’s nowhere near enough to make him a complete character but you take
what you can get around here.

They pose together but Mandrews goes heel by kicking DJZ’s bad knee out.
Mandrews is the least interesting of the three but this is in fact better
than nothing.

Laurel Van Ness says that she can make Braxton feel better but Allie
wonders why she never sees Laurel and Braxton together.

Here are Maria and Laurel to vent some frustration. Maria gets right to
the point by calling Allie out and demanding an apology. Allie is sorry
she hit Maria with a pumpkin pie but Maria wants to talk about Allie
costing her the title at Bound For Glory. It’s because Allie believes in
honesty so Laurel goes on about what she did with Braxton last night.
Maria calls Allie stupid and gets slapped in the face, making this the
third time Allie has stood up to her. Laurel beats Allie down and AGAIN
we haven’t really done anything new in this story.



Rosemary is ready for the cage match.

Tag Team Titles: DCC vs. Hardys

Bram and Kingston are challenging and the champs take over early on with
a pair of double suplexes. Things settle down with Bram getting beaten up
in the corner, followed by a chinlock from Jeff. You don’t often see that
from a face but TNA has never been your normal promotion. Double Poetry
in Motion gets two on Bram and we take a break. Back with the DCC working
over Matt in the corner until Bram charges into a boot.

The hot tag brings in Jeff but Storm hits him with a belt, meaning the
heel beatdown starts up again. Kingston grabs a chinlock and runs Jeff
over with a shoulder as this just keeps going. Bram spins out of the
Twist of Fate and a double clothesline puts both guys down. The real hot
tag brings Matt back in and it’s time to bite Kingston’s arm and hand.
Bram breaks up the Twist of Fate so Kingston takes it instead, allowing
Matt to retain the titles at 15:54.

Rating: C+. I’ve said it before and I’ll say it again: the Hardys are
great when they’re out in their own universe but they’re just boring in
the ring. Both guys look old and tired in their matches but at least
they’re trying. The bigger story here though is the DCC losing already,
which makes me think that it’s yet another stable that isn’t going to
live up to its potential because TNA would rather push Matt and Jeff even
more.

We recap Gail Kim being attacked, forcing her to vacate the title. If she
wasn’t hurt during the Bound For Glory match, I really don’t know of a
reason why she needed to get the title at the pay per view.

Ethan Carter III mocks Eli Drake for not being able to talk. When Ethan
gets the title back next week, all Eli has to do is say the word and he
can have a shot.

Al Snow gives a really intense speech about giving the Tribunal what they
have coming to them. This is one of the best things on the show but
again, WHY SHOULD I CARE ABOUT AL SNOW???



Ethan Carter III comes to the ring and has some words for World Champion
Eddie Edwards. This brings out the champ to see him face to face with
Ethan talking about how much that title changes people. Carter has failed
to capture the title twice this year but he won’t fail a third time.
Eddie knows the kind of man Carter is but Ethan says that when a title is
involved, his mindset is kill em all and let God sort it out. Well that
intensified quickly.

Knockouts Title: Rosemary vs. Jade

Inside Six Sides of Steel with the title vacant coming in and Madison
Rayne on commentary. Oh and Gail Kim is outside because we just need her
presence. You can only win by pinfall or submission so Rosemary knocks
Jade to the floor right after the bell. Rosemary throws a trashcan inside
but gets knocked down as we take a break.

Back with Rosemary sending Jade into the cage and yelling at Gail for
selecting Jade as the future of the division. Jade is thrown into the
cage wall again but comes back with a top rope hurricanrana for her first
real offense. A powerbomb gets two on Rosemary but let’s stop for a
second so Madison can praise Gail some more. Rosemary is thrown off the
top rope so Jade climbs to the top of the cage (Madison: “SHADES OF GAIL
KIM! 2006!”) for a high crossbody. It’s only good for a delayed two but
the yellow mist blinds Jade. An F5 makes Rosemary champion at 14:42.

Rating: C-. Yeah I know we have a new champion. That’s great and all, but
can we get a little more about Gail Kim? I mean, how does she feel about
this? Did you know she’s the first Knockout in the Hall of Fame? Or that
Rosemary basically beat her because Gail picked Jade as the next face of
the division? Rosemary winning is the best option as someone else can
rise up to beat her but you’re almost crazy if you don’t think Gail is a
top contender for that honor.

Rosemary laughs at Gail to end the show.

Overall Rating: C. The wrestling was better this week but the focus on
the older talent is getting old. Gail Kim was the focus of the main
event, Al Snow got a big promo and the Hardys are about to get their own
special. The World Title match next week got a little focus but the rest



of the card just doesn’t do much for me right now. At least the wrestling
was better though and that’s a positive step for TNA.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book, KB’s Complete Monday Nitro and Thunder Reviews Volume V
at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01MQKDV5O

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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